
From: Nancy Hayward [   
Sent: 22 September 2021 10:01 
To: Programme Officer <Programme.Officer@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk> 
Subject: Princes Parade Stopping Up Order 
 
Dear Secretary of State 
 
I object to the stopping up of Princes Parade for the following reasons: 

1) It will take away my right to drive the entire length of the seafront from the BP garage to the 
Imperial Hotel. This coastal road provides a lovely view of the sea which gives me great 
pleasure. 

2) There is no overriding need to move the road as the proposed buildings can be served from 
the existing road. 

3) In the event that Princes Parade is stopped up, the flow of traffic on Seabrook Road will 
increase.  I live on  and at present there are already times when I struggle to 
pull out of my drive due to the volume of traffic.  I predict that this situation will worsen with 
the stopping up of Princes Parade.  It should be taken into account that traffic levels on 
Seabrook Road are already set to increase with the proposed developments at St Saviour’s 
Hospital and Cautley House. 

 
Yours sincerely 
 
Nancy Hayward 

 
 




